Marotiri Messenger

From the Principal’s Desk

Wednesday 23rd February 2022
Week 4 Term 1

Kia ora Koutou,

Greetings to parents and members of the Marotiri School
Community

Our learning programmes are off to a great start, with a school-
wide focus on our Term 1 Inquiry — Nga Huanga — Marotiri as an
Enviro School. Students are familiarising themselves with our
school grounds and discussing ways in which they can enhance
and change our school environment so that it is sustainable for
future generations. We look forward to sharing some of the
innovative ideas.

Following the completion of our recent building and school painting
projects, we are now in the planning stage for the landscaping of
the entrance way leading to the school office. This is our final
project funded through the Ministry’s School Investment Package
allocated for enhancing our school environment. We are grateful to
Serena Waterworth for her landscaping expertise. We are now
looking for donations of clean top soil and five large boulders
approx. 1.2mt in diameter. If you are able to help, or know of
someone who could, please contact the office. We are also looking
for someone with experience in laying pavers to help create a new
pathway to access the school buses.

Members of the Marotiri Trail Committee met recently to discuss
plans for the 2022 Trail Ride. Given the level of support for last
year's ride, we are excited to be going ahead with this event, albeit
with some organisational changes to meet Covid requirements.
Please mark 19" March in your diary and keep an eye on the Trail
Ride Face Book page. Thank you to Colin and Dale Armer and
their farm managers for allowing us to use their property. A huge
thank you to Power Farming for being our major sponsor this year.
Funds raised will be used for Teacher Aide Hours to support our
learners.

As national Covid numbers grow, we continue to work within the

Ministry of Health and Education requirements. Classroom
ventilation, use of masks for staff and students from Year 4-8,
good hygiene practices and use of hand sanitiser all help ensure
the safety of our students. The use of masks on the bus is
mandated for Year 4-8, and encouraged for younger students.
Phase Two requires us all to take increased responsibility for our
own contact tracing. Therefore, it is essential that anyone coming
on site (beyond the carpark) must scan in at the office, and for any
parent having contact with students eg Breakfast Club, please
scan your vaccination passport on your first visit.

The Ministry of Health have advised that the vaccination mandate
for educational workers has been extended to include the
requirement for a booster for all school staff or parents/volunteers
working with students, within 183 days from the date of your
second vaccination, or if that time period has lapsed, then 1
March. This includes parents attending school trips or camps.

If a positive case is confirmed at Marotiri School, we will follow the
Ministry of Health guidelines and advise our school community as
to whether groups of students and staff are required to isolate. Our
staff are well prepared to deliver distance learning programmes if,
and when, this may be required. The school will not close unless
advised to by the Ministry of Health. Please remember to keep
your child home if they are unwell, and we ask that parents do not
come onsite if unwell either. Thank you for your continued
support.

Quote of the week: Calmness is the cradle of power.

Our school community creates an awesome team. Please
remember to be kind to one another and reach out if you need
help. We have got this!

Nga Mihi
Rose Symes

SwimWell Swimming Lessons

~ Swim School Supervisors were at school last week demonstrating and working with
) children in water safety and swimming techniques. Each class had a 1/2 hour session
each day. Thankyou to AC Baths Swim School for this opportunity.

Birthday Celebrations

Turning 6 is Indie (23rd) & Candice (25th), Turning 7 is 0 z ) W " o to Marotiri School
Amy (27th), Turning 10 Is Aubree (27th), Turning 11 is g 4 /
Isla (26th) A warm welcome to the following student who has joined us at
Happy Birthday to you all I! 7 school- Alex in Rm 6 )
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Next Board of Trustees Meeting arot’r’ SChOOI adminoffice@marotiri.school.nz
Via Zoom Thursday 24th Feb A He:rowrahudhno ‘ n @MarotiriSchool www.marotiri.school.nz
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What's On This Term CONGRATULATIONS TO OUR HOUSE LEADERS
24th Feb Senior Studio day trip FOR 2022
25th Feb Meet & Greet Parent/Teacher Powerpoint PAKONUI:
Presentation available Leaders Connor Bridgens and Lana Breingan
Marotiri Swimming Sports Date to be confirmed EZ‘XJIEIIﬁs Ethan Whitehead and Alice Breingan
16th Mar Kiwisport Ir-1terschool Athletlt.:s TBC o Leaders. Axle Lowe and Rachel Gibbons
17th Mar Yr 7-8 routine HPV & Boostrix Immunisations (Parent Deputies Grace Brandao and Mack Peckham
Consents will be obtained) ARATAKI:
17-18th Mar Rooms 2 & 3 Camp Leaders Caroline Pepper and Matt Walters
19th Mar Marotiri School Trail Ride Deputies Allie Wilcox & Annabell Shaw and Jaygar Lee
14th April Last day of Term 1 .Il_l'lg—l Harri Robi d Isla And
. . eaders arrison Robinson and Isla Anderson
15th April Easter G°°f’ Friday Deputies Fletcher Broadbent and Maple Sweetman
2nd May Term 2 begins WERETA:
Please note: These events are subject to the Covid Traffic Leaders Kayden McCormack and Brieanna Fletcher
Light System. Marotiri school will only participate in other Deputies Tristin Fletcher and Mila Karipa

schools sports events under Orange Traffic Light.
Please note, we will not be attending the Pinelands swimming
events under our Current traffic light restrictions.

SUPER STUDENTS

Week ending 18th February -
Senior Studio— Mack Peckham, Fletcher Broadbent
Room 2— Harlan Pennington, Deekoda Leach
Room 3— Harley Broadbent, Carleigh O’Connor
Room 4— Nico Armer-Te Pou, Daniel Lindsay, Zara Waterworth

Amy Wood
Room 5— Sam Shaw, Candice Leach
Room 6— Nui Mclvor, Alaina O’Connor

Principal’s Awards: Ethan Whitehead and Tristin Fletcher

Sincere thanks to Nick Pepper & Michelle Hine for the
generous donation of 1 Steer in January for the benefit of
Marotiri School, which saw an injection of $1,745.10 into
our school bank account.

Sincere thanks to Peter & Sarah Walters, Brett & Ruth
Steeghs, Matt & Tania Wood & Mark & Liz Robertson for
the generous donation of weaner Calves (Calf Scheme) in
January for the benefit of Marotiri School, which saw an
injection of $2,531.15 into the school bank account.

Medical Alert
We have been notified of a case of chicken pox at school. We ask
parents to be alert and check for signs and seek medical advise. If
unsure. Please keep children home if they show signs and advise
the school.

ALERT—HEAD LICE (NITS)
Head lice has once again been detected at school. The school
policy states that the treatment of head lice is the responsibility of
parents’caregivers, therefore we need you to check your child’s
hair and treat if required, as soon as possible.
Visit the Ministry of Health website to find out how to check for
head lice and treatment options: https://www.health.govt.nz/your-
health/conditions-and-treatments/diseases-and-illnesses/head-lice
Head lice treatment can be prescribed by your GP at a subsidised
costs or purchased for the local chemist.

Boxes of Tissues
Qur boxes of tissues store needs restocking. For those
unsure of the process, we ask families to donate a box of
tissues which are stored in the office and distributed
around the classes as required. Your contribution is very much
appreciated and not an onerous burden if shared by all families.

Signing children out during school hours
Please ensure you sign your child out AT THE
OFFICE if you are taking them early. This assists
with our end of day procedures and ensures we are
not looking for children who normally catch the bus.

Triathlon Photos




OTHER NOTICES

Marotiri School Board of Trustees
Presiding Member  Steph Russell

Principal Rose Symes

Staff Rep Michelle Fletcher

Members Richard Webber
Richard Simpson
Brad Woodford
Michelle Hine

Board of Trustees’ meetings are held monthly in the staffroom on
the third or fourth Tuesday of the month at 6.30pm and are open to
all people interested in attending.

SCHOOL ABSENCES
If your child is going to be absent from school, please advise the
office by phone, Skool Loop app, or via the absence link on our
website: www.maraotiri.school.nz—not Facebook. If the school is
not notified, the child is deemed truant & marked accordingly.
If your child is late to school, they must come to the office and
sign in on the electronic register.

LOST PROPERTY
PLEASE CHECK THE LOST PROPERTY COLLECTION FOR
CLOTHING AND FOOTWEAR ITEMS. DURING THE TERM THIS
CAN ACCUMULATE TO A SUBSTANTIAL AMOUNT. When the
lost property is not on display, it can be found in the old sick bay.
Parents, please contact the office first. Unclaimed clothing at the
end of each term will go into town to the Hospice shop.

2 Fundraising with Bulbs

< 'B. WHO WOULD LIKE TO PURCHASE

.+ BULBS THIS YEAR!!

f " L4 We are looking for feedback on who 3
would like FOS to run the fundraiser

44 this year!! Please contact the school _

>3 office on 07 3728273 or by email to #

] adminoffice@marotiri.school.nz

to show your interest.

Livestock Scheme

Cull Cow Time!!

It's that time of year again when the cull cows come out in full
swing! For many years, those in our community have donated a
cull cow, or part of, with the proceeds to the Marotiri School
Livestock Scheme. Cull cows are a great way of donating to the
school without the time commitments of rearing a calf — So if you |
have thought about donating a cull cow to Marotiri School this year,
now could be the perfect MOOOment!

How to donate

For Works Animals — All you need to do is let your stock agent
know that you wish to support Marotiri School by donating the
value of x number of stock and complete a separate TB
Declaration

If you have any questions, please contact Brad Woodford on:
021 589 444 or email brad.woodford@marotiri.school.nz

Any queries made regarding the Marotiri School Livestock Scheme
will be completely confidential and places you under absolutely no
obligation to offer an animal.

Thank you for supporting Marotiri School

COMMUNITY NOTICES

Fuel for Schools

Northfuels School Sponsorship Programme
As a Northfuels customer, you can nominate a participating school
to receive 50 cents for every 100 litres of bulk fuel that you have
delivered. We accrue these funds and when a participating school
has reached $1000 through the programme they can choose to
redeem either a technology, sports equipment or literacy package.
To see if you can help too: contact North Fuels 08004843543
Or www.northfuels.co.nz

Weekly Housecleaner Required
Housecleaner required 2-3 hrs per week.
Please contact Denys Gayton on 0274309517 for details

Accidents & Emergencies

The Marotiri District Defibrillator is located in a Red Cross

box next to the entrance of the Hall on the school side. Please

familiarise yourselves with this location.

The Defibrillator or AED is a self-explanatory device which could

save a life if activated quickly enough.

Also, it is important to note that once you ring 111, you are ‘locked

in’ to the emergency services and prevented from using that

particular phone until the ambulance or helicopter arrives.

Therefore if you are on your own, you have 2 main options;

+ Ring a neighbour or the school first (providing it's a school day)
before ringing 111

+ Or if possible, use 2 phones (cell phone and landline) as both
can be used at once.  This of course will depend on your

_location at the time, i.e. on the roadside or the farm or at home.

Tihoi Venture School has available an

Emergency Kit thatincludes Oxygen, Blood Pressure, Blood

Glucose, Nebuliser for asthma, Trauma Kit, Airway management

and a defibrillator. All staff are trained First Aiders and can assist.

Callum’s contact is 021 029 31513 if no reply on 07 3728 416.

It has been suggested that the phone number for the Venture|
School (see above) be programmed into cell phones in case of an
emergency which would provide closer assistance until other
emergency support arrives.

raw PO
DISC GOLF
Give-il-a-(e Doy

February 26th | 10am - 2pm

A chance to learn the rules, the difference types of

discs, the fundamentals of throwing and to have a gol!

*My Vaccine Pass required for over 12
and COVID protocols in place*

*Loaner Discs Avallable*
: — _ -




Please support our sponsors

_ o NATHAN WRIGHT
(@perrinag

Certified Plumber
will be happy to help out
EMPOWE;":%A"?EIBUSINESS Locally owned since 1982
¢+ Deep well bore servicing

n u *  Pumps—pressure & submersible

PE——
I Y10 T j + Pipes & fittings
bk ] ¢
consult@perrinag.net.nz

Wood splitter hire
www.perrinag.net.nz

Thinking of doing some kitchen, laundry or WHAKAMARU
bathroom renos? Have a leaking tap that |

you just haven't got around to fixing yet? ﬁMP SERVICES
Give me a call for any plumbing needs and I =y

Matthew Richardson 0274 221309
Libby Richardson 07 3728222
info@whakamarupumps.co.nz

CALYNCORP SPRAYING LTD

BOOM SPRAYING SPECIALIST

MAINTENANCE | REHOVATIONS | NURAL | CONTRACTING

PHONE: 027 316 3482 EMAIL: KATHAN@NWPLUMBING.CO.NZ

SOUELE
Juliet Harris
| M M: 027 6108326
ASTUTE ELECTRICAL TAUPO 0
Danny McLaughlin W“;T;“‘ﬁ;z‘-';g‘;lis PO Box 2252 Taupo 3351

e : doubleh2go@gmail.com
www doubleh2go.conz

027 975 8927 §MASTER

aetaupo@gmail.com
www.aetaupo.co.nz

ELECTRICIANS

073773299 0272209339 * calyncorp@xtra.conz

9 NGA Engineering Ltd
( -FORHIRE
\

1.9 Tonne Digger, Tip Trailer & Operator
Te B Reom

« Clean out your calf pens
+ Landscaping around your sheds & house
(your wife will appreciate this)

Call the friendly team

on 07 8828575 Introducing The Beauty Room « Auger upto 600mm for shed footing
Kelly 027 6965223 By Nikita Moscrip. « Water lines ——
5+ yeare experience x .
314 Tihoi Road Looated at Marofini Road * GeneralEngineering N\ /| (
(SH32) Whakamaru Faoebock - hebeauigoomynkta | | * Minimum charge 1 hr on site
‘ Instagram - thebeautyroom_bynikita | | Phone Neville Arden - 020 408 24593
Celphone - 0274480566 | | to discuss rates & your requirements
e Kelly Fraser I HEelI-HIRE
Rural/Lifestyle Sales Consultant o “‘":':‘:\\ . e

M 027 305 3900
E kelly.fraser@pb.co.nz

Heli<ropping specialists
Servicing. Lake Taupo District
Taumarunul, South Walkato TRACH

CHRIS WYNN M 0274 541 133 [E] Heli Hire Tihoi Base
E: westernbayhelicopters@yahoo.co.nz W: www, helihire.co.nz

TOKOROA & DISTRICTS VETERINARY Contracted By
SERVICES
Full 24 Hr Vet Care 07 886 6119 NZ Post
WHAKAMARU CLINIC 027 2128618
Mon-Fri 8.30am to 4.30pm 07 8828 094 027 3292104

Property Brokers”

Alan Te Maari
Annette Powell




